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Representative Lorraine Seratti
18 North, State Capi;ol
Madison, Wisconsin 53702

Dear Reprﬁsema_tive Sera_tti:

Thank you for your letter requesting a financial analysis of the Florence County School District.
Section 13.94 (DH{my), Wzs Stats., specifies that the Legislative Audit Bureau may audit the
records of a school district at the direction of the Joint Legislative Audit Committee. Therefore,

I have forwarded a copy of your request o the Committee co-chairpersons for their consideration.

The co-chairs meet monthly to discuss all pending audit requests. Shortly after the next meeting,
I'expect they would contact you directly to let you know the status of the request.

Please contact me if you have any questions.

Sincerely,

Janice Mueller
State Auditor

JM/bm
Enclosures

cc: «Senator Carol A, Roessler
Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz

Assembly Speaker John Gard

Jan Dooley, Administrator
Florence County School District
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January 29, 2004

Legistative Audit Bureaun
22 E Mifflin St Ste 500
Madison WI 53703

!
Janice Mueller, State Auditor ;f - _ T
[ - P .
|

Dear Janice:

The Florence County School District is struggling through a very difficult financial
period, where the future viability of the district is being questioned. Several factors are
contributing to the current shortfall in revenue. A previous administrator’s contract was
bought out resulting in a $430,000 payment by the district. Accounting errors in the
current budget compounded the problem when monies were spent, but those payments
were not reflected in the district’s operating account balance. As a result of the erroneous
account balance no staff layoffs were made by the school board, thus further crippling the
district’s efforts to adjust it current operating budget.

Healthcare costs total $1.8 million of the district’s current $7.8 million budget. In.
addition to benefit costs for current employees, there is an unfunded liability for early
retirement benefits due to 35 former staff members. The district has paid the interest and
rolled over existing debt, in order to be able to meet current operating expenses.
According to projections, they will be deficit spending before the end of this school year.

What is most troubling to the district is the uncertainty of whether the existing operating
loan can be renewed at the end of the school year. (Given the current economic
conditions it is unlikely that voters in the district would support a referendum to bail the
district out financially as school levy increases for the last two years have been in the

double digits.

My office recently organized a brain storming session including the district administrator,
members of the school board, the Department of Public Instruction, Legislative Council,
and Legislative Fiscal Bureau. One of the ideas that came out of the meeting was to have
a third-party objective analysis of the district’s operations and finances.

I am formally submitting a request for the Audit Bureau to conduct the financial analysis,
report its findings, and make recommendations on efficiencies the district could
implement to ensure the viability of the district.
Chair: Small Business Committee
Frinted on recycled paper with soy-based ink.




Florence School District Audit Request
Page 2
January 29, 2004

Please contact my office (608-266-3780), at your earliest convenience, to discuss this
request.

Sincerely,

Lotraine M. Seratti
State Representative
36™ Assembly District

LMS/vw

ce: Jan Dooley, District Administrator
Speaker John Gard
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April 29, 2004

Ms. Shannon Hall _
Department of Health and Family Services
Division of Health Care Financing

1 West Wilson Street

..Madlson WL 537{)1 03{)9

_ T)fiar M< Haii
I am wrltmg you regardmg, a Consﬁtuent 01“ mine, J ohn Nowiclq of Niagara Chiropractic,

It is my understanding that you have been in contact with Dr. Nowicki regarding alleged
documentation errors that were discovered in an audit of Niagara Chiropractic in the fall
of 2002. Upon the conclusion of the audit in early 2003, the Department requested
repayment of monies that it believed were overpayments due to alleged documentation
errors. Dr. Nowicki requested that the Department provide him with examples of
acceptable chlmpracﬁc notes three of Whi(:h were prowded by you

: The examples that you sen’f only further cleuded the sztuatwn One of the exampies #2
to be specific, was from Niagara Chiropractzc Yet, example #2 was also one of the
documents originally called into question by the Department audit. How can a
ch1r0pracﬁc note be rejected by the Departmant as 100 vague and later held up as an
example of proper procedure" Ibeheve that this dxscrepancy brmgs the entire audit into

quesuon =

I I(}ok f{)fward to your response and { thank you for your consideration of this matter.

Sincerely,

Lorraine M. Seratti
State Representative
36™ Assembly District

cer Helene Nelson
John Nowicki
Representative Jeskewitz
Senator Roessler

Chair: Small Business and Economic Development Commitiee
Printed on recycled paper with soy-based ink.




February 5, 2004

Janice Mueller, State Auditor
Legislative Audit Bureau

22 E Mifflin St, Suite 500
Madison WI 53703

Dear Janice:

I would like to request that your anditors evaluate those awards made under the Community Development
Block Grant — Public Facilities program at the Department of Commerce since January 1, 2003.

Concerns about the award process have been brought to me recently by City of Elroy. I have attached to
this letter a copy of the Department of Commerce’s review of Elroy’s proposal, dated December 17,

2003.

As you will note in the review, the staff recommendation was to fund the project at $224,758, 95.2% of
the requested amount. Upon final review, officials at the Department of Commerce drastically siashed
the amount recommended by staff, providing only $71,000. This is a decrease of over three times the
original recommendation. The new figure is just 30% of the requested amount.

Local officials in Elroy have brought some of their concerns to me. For instance, the Department of
Commerce now handles CDBG-PF applications on a rolling basis. Previously, grants were held until a
-fixed date, then. evaluaied and funded ma compeutlve Process. The program still receives ns funds

-~ annually.

Is there a statistically significant trend of larger awards nearer the date when program funding is
replenished? Have similar proposals been awarded significantly different grant amounts? Have projects
in certain parts of the state received a greater percentage of requested funding than projects in other parts

of the state?

I want to make certain that officials in Elroy can rest assured knowing that all grants are considered on a
fair, level, and non-partisan playing field. Our communities deserve no less.

Thank you for your consideration of this request. 1 would be happy to speak with you or your auditors if
there are further questions regarding my inquiry.

[mc reigy,;
; QE\“’! .‘
LSﬁeryi Albers

State Representative
50™ Assembly District

cc: Rep. Suzanne Jeskewitz, Co-Chair, Joint Committee on Audit
Sen. Carol Roessler, Co-Chair, Joint Committee on Audit

State Capitol Office: P.O. Box 8952 « Madison, Wisconsin 53708-8952
(608) 266-8531 » (877) 947-0050 » FAX: {608) 282-3650 » Rep. Albers@legis.state.wi.us
District: Box 338 Country Cove Estates « Golf Course Road « Reedsburg, Wisconsin 53959 » (608) 524-0022
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February 23, 2004

Mr. James Frymark

Director
Bureau of Community Finance

Wisconsin Dept. of Commerce
PO Box 7970
Madison, WI 53707

Dear Mr. Frymark:

On behalf of the City of Elroy, | must turn down the Department of Commerce's
commitment to the City of Elroy for a Public Facilities Community Development

Block Grant in the amount of $71,000.

Unfortunately for Elroy and its residents, the award amount does not enable the
project to be financially feasible at this time. With the $71,000 award, Elroy would
have to borrow more funds against our general obligation limit to-proceed with the
project. The funding required for this project would undermine the city’s safety net in
general obligation debt, D B o '

As our City Administrator, Alan Wildman, discussed during his meeting with you, in
December of 2002, Eiroy took on general obligation debt in the amount of $465,000.

This new debt was in the interest of economic development. The result of the
borrowing was a new manufacturing Pplant consisting of 40,000 square feet N
employing 50 individuals. The plant continues to recruit new employees weekly.
The new debt was used to extend water and sanitary sewer service to the new plant.
Elroy could have secured an Economic Development CDBG to fund this project.
However, after several meetings with Commerce staff and city officials, the plant
owner opted not to supply the required information to Commerce to enable Eiroy to
receive the development grant funding from the state. Elroy did recognize the

potential this development presented and utilized its general obligation capacity to
fund the economic development.

Since we utilized generai obligation debt for economic development, we had hoped
our CDBG-PF application would have been more financially supported.

Another concern we have is the financial impact of the newly adopted Commerce
“3%" rule for combined utility rates on CDBG-PF applicants. Literal application of
this rule has resulted in a substantial reduction in PF funding, forcing Elroy to

consider making up the difference in project utility rates. The latter would result in




rates that would be prohibifivel-y high for local residents. In fact, such new rates
would be more than twice what a typical rate for water would be for similar sized
communities in Wisconsin. We conclude that the effect of the new Department

policy will make use of this important funding program impossible for most small
communities. .

Due to the safety and health concems that would be resolved by the project
contained in our application, the City of Elroy does reserve the possibility of applying
for CDBG-PF funding in the near future for our project. Thank you for your -
consideration of our application. ,

Sincerely,

Edward R. Brown, Ili
Mayor

Cc:  Mr. Dale Schultz, Wisconsin Senate
Ms. Sheryl Albers, Wisconsin General Assembly
Mr. Cory Nettles, Wisconsin Dept. of Commerce

Fax: (608) 462-2404 Website: www. elroywi.com E-mail: elroywi®@ mor.ner




State Senator Tom Reynolds
5th Senate District

Mazch 15, 2004

Ms. Janice Mueller, State Auditor
Legislative Audit Bureau

22 E. Mifflin; Suite 500
Mazdison, W1 53703

Drear Ms. Muelles:

1 am writing on behalf of one of my constituents, Mr. Louis Kowieski of West Allis. Louls has been
a tireless advocate for the Great Lakes sposts fishermen. He has been involved in many Iegislatzve
efforts to preserve the rights of fishermen in our statutes and administrative codes.

He has contacted me regarding the stamp increase that was passed in last year’s state budget, taking
the cost from $7.50 to $10.25. The Wisconsin Statutes under ss. 29.191 (5) (&) provide that the
revenues from the stamps are to be used “...to supplement and enhance existing trout and salmon
rearing and stocking program...to administer this subsection”. Mr. Kowieski indicated to my office
that the most of the new additional revenues would be spent on the Wild Rose Fish Hatchery, which
raises not only trout and saimon but also other ﬁsh mciudmg Muskies Pickerel and other watm and

cold-water species.

1 would like to respectfully request that the Audit Burean conduct an accounting of how the revenues
for the trout and salmon stamp are spent. Further, I would like to know what statutory change have
occurred regarding trout and salmon stamp revenues sifice the program’s inception.

I look forward to your response to request on behalf of Mr. Kowiesk:.

Sincerely,

Tom Reyndlds
State Senator
5th Senate District

TGR/Ihw

cc: Louis Kowiesky, West Allis

State Capitol - Room 306 South - P.O. Box 7882 - Madison, WI 53707
Office: (608) 266-2512 - Toll Free: (866) 817-6061 - Fax: (608) 267-0367 - In-District: (414) 456-9230
Weh Site: SenRevnolds.com
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March 29, 2004

Janice Mueller, State Auditor
Legislative Aundit Burean

22 E. Mifflin Street, Suite 500
Madison, W1 53703

Dear Janice,

At the 'réQuast of a police chief in my district, I_Wdﬁid like to era_cénrage your office to investigate
the methods by which preliminary breath test devices are approved and distributed to local law
enforcement officials by the State of Wisconsin.

My understanding is that the State of Wisconsin currently approves four preliminary breath
testers available under contracts with two separate suppliers. The state then makes these devices
available to local law enforcement agencies through the Wisconsin Department of Transportation.

CIris my hope that you will review, among others, the following issues during the course of your
mqmry, companng Wlsconsm s prccedures and pohcles to: those of other states:

. Testmg &nd approvai of de:vzces and source of funds for testmg and &pproval

¢ Cost of devices, including any difference between what the state purchases devices for
and what price local law enforcement is charged - -

e Method of acquisition (local vs. state; bxddmg process for contracts)

s Whether listed products can be acquired from muii:ipie vendors

. Mamﬁenance agreements for devaces :

I would like to ensure that local law enforcement agencies have a reasonable choice of quality
prodicts for the best possible price in the market. The assistance of your auditors in making this
determination would be extremely helpful.

Thank you for your consideration of this request. Should you have further questions, piease feel
free to contact my office,

State Representative
50" Assembly District

State Capitol Office: P.O. Box 8952 » Madison, Wisconsin 53708-8952
{608) 2646-8531 « (877) 947-0050 = FAX: (608) 282-3650 = Rep.Albers@legis state. wius
Dristrict: 339 Golf Course Road * Reedsburg, Wisconsin 53959 + (608) 524-0022




State of Wisconsin \ LEGISLATIVE AUDIT BUREAU

JANICE MUELLER
STATE AUDITOR

22 £ MIFFLIN BT, STE. 800
MADISON, WISCONSIN 53703
{608) 266-2818

FAX (6D8) 2670430
Leg.Audit.Info@legis.state. wi.us

April 7, 2004

Representative Sheryl Albers
3 North, State Capitol
Madison, Wisconsin 53702

Dear Representat);eﬁ;ers: j }]"f{

Thank you for your letter requesting an audit to examine the methods by which preliminary
breath test devices are ‘approved and distributed by the State to local law enforcement officials.
1 have forwarded a copy of your request to the co-chairpersons of the Joint Legislative Audit
Committee for their consideration. Given our cusrent workload, I cannot initiate an audit of

an issue of this size and scope without the approval of the Committee.

Please contact me if you have any questions.
Sincerely,

_c?mcic %{:’l//ﬁ)

: anice Mueller
State Auditor

IM/bm

Enclosure

cc: Senator Carol A. Roessler
Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz
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March 29, 2004

Janice Mueller, State Auditor
Legislative Audit Bureau

22 E. Mifflin Street, Suite 500
Madison, W1 53703

Dear Ja’nﬁice,’

At the reqaest of a poixce chlef m my: dlstnct I would lzkf.z to encourage your: efﬁce to investigate
the methods by which prehnnna.ry breath test devwes are approved and dlsmbuted to local law
enforcement officials by the State of Wisconsin. .

My understanding is that the State of Wisconsin currently app"rd\?es four preliminary breath
testers available under contracts with two separate suppliers. The state then makes these devices
available to local law enforcement agencies through the Wisconsin Department of Transportation.

1t is my hope that you will review, among others, the following issues during the course of your
mqmry, comparmg Wisconsm S procedures and pohcles to those: of other states

Sl 'Testmg and approvai c:f dﬁv;ces am:l sourca of: funds or testmg and 7] S
Cost of devices, mcludlng any difference between what the state purchases devrces for
and what price local law enforcement is charged '

*  Method of acquisition (Tocal vs. state, bidding process for contracts)
Whether listed products can be acquared from muitiple vendors
. Maintenance agreements f(}}” dev;ces :

Twould like to ensure that local 1aw enforcement agenc;es have a reasonable choace 0f quai:ty
products for the best possible price in the market. The assistance of your auditors in making this

determination would be extremely helpful.

Thank you for your consideration of this request. Should you have further questions, please feel
free to contact my office.

State Rapresanta€1ve
50" Assembly District

State Capitol Office: PO, Box 8952 « Madison, Wisconsin 53708-8952
(608) 266-8531 « (877) 947-0050 « FAX: {608) 282-3650 » Rep Albers@legis.state. wius
Bistrict: 339 Golf Course Road « Reedsburg, Wisconsin 33959 « (608} 524-0022



MEMBER:

Higher Education and Tourism
Joint Committee on Audii
State Building Commission

CHAIR:
Energy and Utilittes Committee

April 8, 2004

Senator Carol Roessler, Co-chairperson

Joint Legislative Audit Committee

Room 8 South : 200 00
| Loty {_f 4{}!

State Capitol 2 4

P.O. Box 7882 _

Madison 53707-7882 R

Dear Senator W 6‘4—'6—_—

I am writing to request an audit regarding state fleet purchases and organization. In recent weeks, news accounts
have detailed the Department of Natural Resources (DNR) northern region paying $10.4 million to buy vehicles
for use by staff over the last ten years. As I understand it, the Department of Administration’s own plan for
consolidation of fleet management programs is carrently in progress, but has not been fully implemented. I
believe state fleet purchases and organization would merit a review by the Legislative Audit Bureau.

The State of Wisconsin owns and maintains a fleet of over 7,000 vehicles for use by employees on official state
business. The vehicles are divided up into four major fleets, which are operated by the Department of
Administration, Department of Transportation, DNR, and the University of Wisconsin-Madison. The Department
of Corrections and the Department of Health and Family Services also operate smaller fleets.

The DOA Central ﬂ_e{at hasoverz,{)@{) veh;cles and is the larg_ést'ﬂeet operated by the State. At $.24 per mile, the
- DOA fleet currently has one of the lowest fleet costs per miles in the nation. The overall state fleet incurs costs of
$.37 per mile. If DNR and other agencies could match the efficiency of DOA’s fleet, we could potentially save
millions.

Under 1999 Wisconsin Act 9, DOA was required to submit a fleet consolidation plan to the Legislative Joint
Committee on Finance. In September of 2000, forrner DOA Secretary Lightbourn briefed Joint Finance on a 5-
-year action plan. The plan is based on the Final Report on Consolidation of Fleet Management Programs (DMG

Maximus, August 2000).

The Final Report projects millions in savings from fleet management consolidation (p.79). The plan
recommended centralizing the fleet management system, standardizing the methodology for calculating per-mile
costs, outsourcing commercial maintenance and repair management and consolidatin g motor pool operations in
Madison. Ithink we need an update on the report. In particular, the progress to date and when the plan will be

completed.

A northern newspaper recently reported one DNR region (the agency has a total of five field regions in addition to
the Madison central office) purchased $10 million on new vehicles and doubled the size of their fleet in ten years.

It was reported that the DNR northern region:

* Spent $1.9 million in 2002, purchasing 82 vehicles and increasing their fleet to 453 at the end of that

THserice:
300 W. St. Joseph Street

Office:

Reom 122 South, State Capitol Toll-Free Hodine: §-BOQ-334-1465

PO, Box 7882 TOD Hotline: 1-BO0-228.-2115 Gresn Bay, W 543012328

Madlson, Wi 537077882 Fax: 60B-267-0304 S20-448-5002
Fax: 920-448-5093

GOB 2660484




year. This was a 58% increase over 2001.

s 2002 purchases included 24 GMC Sierras, 12 Dodge Rams, eight Ford Taurus, five Dodge Caravans,
and three GMC Yukons.

« Spent $1.2 million in 2001 (then a record high) and was 127 percent higher than the $836,069 the
agency spent in 1993,

e 2001 purchases included two Chevrolet Suburbans, three Caravans, five Taurus, three Ford Expeditions

and three Jeep Cherokees.

In light of this information, I am respectfully asking for an audit to find cost savings within the state fleet. Iview
this as an opportunity to improve state efficiency and protect Wisconsin taxpayers.

Sincerely,

ROBERT L. COWLES

Cc: Janice Mueller, State Auditor




o ’whether the Jomt Comm:t 2o

i

April 13, 2004

Rep. Suzanne Jeskewitz Sen. Carol Roessler
Co-Chair, Joint Committee on Aucht  Co-Chair, Joint Committee on Audit
Room 314 North, State Capzto] - : Room 8§ South, State Capitol
Madison WI 53708 3 ' : : Madison W1 53707

Dear Rep. }eskewzitz and Sen. Roessler

Based on ihe foHOng materxals I recewcd from Maﬂm Beil of AFSCMB Council #24,
“along with' comments sharcd by numerous staff who are or have been’ empi()yad by the
Wisconsin Depaﬂ:ment of. Transponatmn (DOT) 1 would strongly. encourage the Joint
Comlmttce on Audit ‘to consider’ amhorzzmg a study of ‘how funds are spent by the
Department of Transporta’ﬂen (DOT} on issues rclatmg to deszgn and construction of our
hlghways/mterscctmns o

I am aware that tha Legis]ative Audit Bureau investigated many of these issues in a 1997
report (97-4, Management of the Highway Program). However, based on more recent
assertions made by the WSEU, it seem changes encouraged at that time were never
embraced, or, that only some of the snggested changes made previously were adopted as
policy. Ibelieve a second review is necessary, in order to determine whether any efforts
.-have ‘been made to ensure: "35@ ‘expenditure: of taxpayers dollars, -and- to -determine

' inattention to concerns of the Legrslatura

Surely, as we smve to make govemmem more efﬁcwnt it is foolish to contract necessary
‘tasks out to prwa{e cempames if ‘those . cuntmcts ‘cost -taxpayers more than ‘hiring or
retaining public f:mp}oyf:es to: parform the same duties. Voters-in my district do not care
‘who designs their roads. However, ai} who us»:: our hz ghways do want to know they are
properly desi gned and cost efficxent e '

As elected officials, we oversee the funds provided us by taxpayers. We owe it to
taxpayers, as well as to those public employees whose jobs are in jeopardy as a result of
this contracting, to find out if in fact DOT s current praetfces are an effective stewardship

of tax dollars.

While I amn aware that the Legislative Andit Burean is extremely busy, 1 believe that this
matter cannot be ignored given the volume of spending that occurs on highway
construction in Wisconsin. At a time when gas prices are approaching all-time highs and
Wisconsin's gas tax has again increased yet again without a vote, our constituents deserve
to know that the money they are turning over to the government each time they fill up
their cars is not being wasted on mismanagement and cost overruns.

State Capitol Office: F.O. Box 8952 » Madison, Wisconsin 53708-8952
(608) 266-8531 # (877) 947-0050 » FAX: (608) 282-3650 # Rep Albers@legis.state.wius
Districk Box 339 Country Cove Estates » Golf Courge Road * Reedsburg, Wisconsin 5395% = (608) 524-0022

on dm;mstratwe Rules needs o be mformed of DO’I" § )




I certainly appreciate your attention to these concerns and would be grateful for any
positive action your committee might take on this matter.

L )
State Representative
50" Assembly District

ce: Janice Mueller, Legislative Audit Bureau
Martin Beil, Executive Director, WSEU




£ Wisconsin State Employees Union
Council #24
AR-CN

| 8033 Exceisior Drive, Sulte C

; Madison, WI 53717

] ) Phone 608/836-0024
Bill Fendel, President March 15. 2004 Fax 6OR/BIE-D222
Martin Bell, Exacutive Direcky aren 49, Website http:/fwsew-24.0r9

To the Members of the Wisconsin Legislature,

ion has brought to our attention. Itisa

1 am writing as it relates to the enclosed letter that 2 member of our
c., soliciting Department of Transpértation -

letter from a consultant firm, Graef Anhalt Schloemer & Associates
District One officials for work in the area.

During a previous selection process conducted by department staff that is experienced with the area’s consulting
firms and their performance, this firm was not chosen for use as gn outsourced engineering firm. At a meeting
with District Project Development section managers and district feadership, the firm bemioaned the fact that they
may have to layoff former DOT staff now in their employment. - '

The use of outside consultant firms to perform functions of degign and construction administration is an expensive
practice that has contributed to massive cost overruns in the JOT’s budget. Time and time again our members in
the DOT have been told that due to budget constraints, the D¢partment is forced to use consultant firms.
Guaranteed profit margins and DOT generated overhead chafges, coupled with no back charging for errors and
rework costs incurred by the use of DOT staff to solve these problems, makes their use a costly waste of federal

and state gas tax dollars.

Nearly every day-our office receives “at risk ** letters descyibing the latest layoffs that will.be occurring in- . -
worksites across the agencies. No similar meeting as the dne GAS & Associates received has ever occurred to my
knowlédge with any of our own state employees. In the POT’s Division of Districts they are planning on deleting
108 positions by March of 2005. Incredibly, there is no discussion or consideration of reducing costly out
sourcing by utilizing these 108 positions, and thus saving tax dollars.
Since the meeting with District One leadership on Decefmber 19, GAS & Associates has been given work on
projects in the District. Our concerned member even went to some of the project managers that originally skipped
over GAS and asked why they were not chosen. They gaid it was done because of poor performance and better
candidates available. Clearly these factors are no longer of consequence.

I respectfully call on the leadership of the Wisconsin Legislature to add the costly practice of contracting out
design, construction and maintenance functions to yolr timely review of business practices in the DOT. Senator
Cowles’ proposed bill on Highway Cost Accountability is a long overdue step in the right direction of returning
the DOT to the taxpayers. The center of this bill mugt include cost analysis mechanisms that review the use of
outside consultant firms to perform functions that ghe DOT itself can do more cost effectively, given the resources

needed.

Please feel free to contact me if you would k€ further information. Thank you.

Sincerely,

)/lu. L M
Martin Beil

Executive Director
Serving State Employees Since 1932 @
. i




State Representative

Dan Meyer

Member: Joint Committee on Finance

ppg 2 2 2004

April 21, 2004 t

Janice Mueller, State Auditor
Legislative Audit Bureau

22 E. Mifflin Street, Suite 500
Madison, W1 53703

Dear State Auditor. Mueller:

I am writing to request an audit of vehicle purchases by the Department of Natural
Resources and the decision making process used by the DNR with regards to such
purchases. Recently, an investigative reporting series by The Lakeland Times, in my
district discovered that the Department of Natural Resources northern region has paid
$10.4 million to buy vehicles for use by staff over the last ten years. I believe state fleet
purchases and the decision making process used by the DNR for such purchases would
merit a review by the Legislative Audit Bureau.

I was stunned when I read the articles on the amount of taxpayer dollars that the
Department of Natural Resources is spending on purchasing vehicles. During these
difficult economic times and with reductions in budgets, I’m surprised that the DNR
would place a priority on buying vehicles over puiting people in the field. In addition, I
question why they are buying high-priced vehicles at a time when the Department of
Natural Resources and Secretary Hassett say that they do not have enough money in their
budget to fight the invasive species invading our state’s waterways.

The Department of Natural Resources has indicated that the public can expect poorer
service and slower respongse times. Secretary Hassett has previously referred to budget
cuts as “devastating.” The DNR has proposed closing service centers and cutting fish
hatcheries. When asked why they are not doing more to fight invasive species they
respond by indicating that they do not have enough resources.

The DNR needs a reality check when it comes to setting the priorities that they have
established. Purchasing large expensive vehicles should not be more important than
putting people in the field, keeping service centers open, operating the state’s fish
hatcheries or fighting invasive species.

Post Office Box 8953 « Madison, Wisconsin 53708-8053 » (608) 266-7141
Fax: (608) 282-3634 » Toll-free legislative hotline: (888} 534.0034 Rep.Meyer@legis state.wi.us




The recent investigation done by The Lakeland Times appeared to uncover significant
gaps in the DNR’s tracking of vehicle purchases and the decisions made surrounding
such purchases. I believe a more extensive audit by the Legislative Audit Bureau is
warranted at this time, and respectfully request your assistance in supporting such an

audit,

If you have any questions, or need any additional information please do not hesitate to
contact me at (608) 266-7141.

Sincerely,

7 T A Wév’ T

Dan Meyer
State Representative
34™ Assembly District




State Representative .

) GREGG UNDERHEIM

Chair: Assembly Committee on Health -
- Chair: Assembly Select Committee on State & Local Finance
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Senator Carol Roessler o April 21, 2004
Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz

Co-Chairpersons, Joint Audit Committee

State Capitol S

Madison, WI 53701

Dear C0~Chéirpcr501§s Roéssief and Jesk:ewiiz:

On April 13, 2004, the Assembly C_o_mmitt_eé'on Health took executive action on
Clearinghouse Rule 03-111, relating to fees for copies of health care records. At that meeting,

the Committee approved two motions regarding the rule.

“Under the first motion, the Committee requested the Department of Health and Family
Services to modify the proposed rule. That motion also stated that if a Legislative Audit Bureau
audit is conducted regarding the level of fees that may be charged to reflect an approximation of
actual costs, the Department should consider the findings of the audit when modifying the
proposed rule. ' ' T o

Under the second motion, the Assembly Committee on Health requested that the Joint
Audit Committee direct the Legislative Audit Bureau to conduct an audit of the costs to provide
copies of health care records of health care providers and others who maintain those records.
The audit should recommend an appropriate fee for copies of health care records thatarean
- approximation of actual costs, based on the factors iri 5. 146.83 (3m) (a), Stats. The Committee
also strongly urged the Legislative Audit Bureau to attempt to complete its audit within 90 days

after action by your Committee. | _

Therefore, on behalf .{)f the Assembly_ Co_ri;f_n’itt;fae on Health, I request that the Joint Audit
Committee direct the Legislative Audit-Bureau to conduct an ‘audit as described above. Thope
that _this_ can be don_e_ a8 'qi;ici_{ly as possible so'-t_h’at:a rule may be promulgated _in this area.

" Thank you for your attention to this matter and I look forward to working with you.
SZ M
GU:kr

aregg Underheim, Chair
ommittee on Health

cc:  Members of the Assembly Committee on Health

Janice Mueller

Helene Nelson

P.0. Box 8953

District:
Madison, Wisconsin 53708-8953 Toll-Free (888) 534-0054 1652 Beech Street
TDD: (800) 228-2115 ~ Oshkosh, Wisconsin. 54901

{608) 266-2254
(608) 282-3654 Fax Rep. Underheim@legis. state. wi.us

(920 233-1082

ﬁ Printed on recycled paper with soy base ink. @




- April 23, 2004

WISCONSIN STATE SENATE

Carol 'oessler

STATE SENATOR

Senator Carol Roessler f o - .
Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz =~ [Liuioifilivty : e
Co-Chairpersons, Joint Audit Committee
State Capitol =~ -

Madison, W1 53701

Dear Co-Chairpersons Roessler and Jeskewitz:

On April 8, 2004, the Senate Committee on Health, Children, Families, Aging and Long
Term Care took executive action on Clearinghouse Rule 03-111, relating to fees for
copies of health care records. The committee approved the following motion regarding

the rule:

The Senate Committee requests that the Joint Audit Committee direct the
. Legislative Audit Bureau to defermine what factors, including those in s.

- ©.146.83(3m)(a), Stats., should be considered in making an approximation of actual
costs of prowdm*:r copies of health care records of health care providers and
others who maintain records for health care providers; and request information
from health care providers and others who maintain health care records regarding

the costs attached to these factors.

Therefore, on behalf of the Senate Committee on Health, Children, Families, Aging and
Long Term Care, T request that the Joint Audit Committee direct the Legislative Audit
Bureau to comply with the request as stated in the above motion. I hope that this can be
done as quickly as possible so that a rule may be promulgated in this area.

Sincerely,

CAROL ROESSLER

State Senator
18th Senate District

CAPITOL ADDRESS: State Capitol » PO, 8ox 7882, Madison, Wi 53707-7882 » PHONE! 608-268-5300 « FAX: 808-266-0423
HOME: 1506 Jackson Streef, Oshkosh, W1 54901 « TOLL~FREE! 1-888-736-8720

E~MAIL. Sen Roesster@legis.state.wius « WEBSITE. hitpr//www.legis.state.wi.us/senate/senT8/news/
Reamritrt Pamer




WISCONSIN STATE LEGISLATURE
o - - * -
Joint Awdit Committer

| Committee Co-Chairs:
State Senator Carol Roessler
State Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz

May 26, 2004

Representative Sheryl Albers
3 North, State Capitol
Madison, Wisconsin 53702

Dear Representative Albers:

Thank you for your recent submission of three separate requests for audits by the Legislative Audit
Bureau. In your letter of April 13, 2004, you request an audit of the extent to which the Department of
Transportation contracts to external sources the engineering work for desi gn and construction of
highways/intersections. Given the Audit Bureau’s recent work in the Department of Transportation for the
audit of the Major Highway Program, we have chosen not to advance this andit request at this time.
However, we have placed the request in pending status for possible reconsideration at a future date.

In your letter of March 29, 2004, which was forwarded for our consideration by State Auditor Janice
Mueller, you request an audit of the methods by which preliminary breath test devices are approved and
distributed to local law enforcement officials by the State. Given the Audit Bureau’s existing workload
demands, we have chosen not to advance this audit request at this time.

Finally, State Auditor Janice Mueller also forwarded your letter of February 5, 2004, in which you request
an audit of the Community Development Block Grant—TPublic Facilities program in the Department of
Commerce. Your request made specific inquiries abont the City of Elroy and its experience in this
program and also communicated your broader concern about the distribution of economic development
funds across the State. At a public hearing held on February 11, 2004, the Joint Legislative Audit
Committee unanimously approved an audit of the State’s economic development programs, some of which
are operated by the Department of Comimerce. This comprehensive audit of the State’s economic
development programs will include an inventory of all programs and is expected to:

* identify all programs by type and funding source;

* identify the types of businesses that have received financial assistance;

* review information available on job creation or other data on economic expansion;
¢ analyze the geographic distribution of financial assistance throughout the State;

* review a sample of loans and grants to determine if statutory requirements for the programs
were followed; and

SENATOR ROESSLER REPRESENTATIVE JESKEWITZ
PO, Box 7882 » Madison, Wi 53707.7882 PO, Box 8952 » Madison, Wi 53708-8952
(608) 266-5300 » Fax {608} 2646-0423 {60B) 266-3796 + Fax (408} 282-3624




s review information available on economic development programs in other midwestern
states.

While we do not expect this audit to specifically address all of your concerns related to the City of Elroy
and its experience in the Community Development Block Grant program, we do anticipate that an analysis
of the geographic distribution of economic development funds throughout the State will be included in the
audit report.

Thank you for your requests and please contact us should you have any further questions.

Sincerely,

air

Senato :
Joint Legislative Audit Committee Joint Legislative Autli

ce Janice Mueller
State Anditor




___z-lc JOHN AINSWORTH

Y [l STATE REPRESENTATIVE » 6™ ASSEMBLY DISTRICT CoMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION

June 16, 2004

Senator Carol Roessler, Co-Chair Representative Sue Jeskewitz, Co-Chair
Joint Legislative Audit Committee Joint Legislative Audit Committee
Room 8 South — State Capitol Room 314 North — State Capitol
Madison, Wisconsin 53707 Madison, Wisconsin 53708

In Re: Audit Request

Dear Co-Chair Roessler and Co-Chair Jeskewitz:

I would like to formally request the Joint Legislative Andit Committee to conduct
a complete audit of all Department of Transportation holdings of excess land.
Specifically, the review should include the following items:

Dates of acquisition — number of parcels acquired during specific time periods.
Recent (since last audit) trends in number of parcels held.

"Esumated fiscal effect of holding property longer than requared to complcte sa1e _
Uniformity of sale procedure (or lack théreof) including regular re-appraisal;
deviation from appraised price, etc.

5. Cost of time and effort spent by DOT handling its own sales and comparison to

generally accepted percentage of sale paid to private real estate agent.

PRI

Your consideration of my request is appreciated.

Sincerely,

i
I
i

/ i
) S/e\) mef‘l

John Ainsworth, Chair
Assembly Committee on Transportation

JA/er
District: Office:
W6382 Waukechon Road PO, Box 8952, State Capitol
Shawano, Wisconsin 54166 Toll-ree: (888) 529-0006 Madison, Wisconsin 53708-8952

(715) 526-38I0 - £-mail: Rep.Alnsworth@legis.state.wi.us {408) 2663097 « Fax: [608) 282-3504



WISCONSIN LEGISLATURE

June 17, 2004 P.O. BOX 8952 * MADISON, WI 53708

Senator Carol Roessler, Co-Chair
Joint Legislative Audit Committee
Room & South T
State Capitol : A

Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz, Co-Chair
Joint Legislative Audit Committee

Room 314 North

State Capitol

Dear Co-Chairs Roessler and Jeskewitz:

We are requesting legislative audits of the Secretary of State’s Office and the State Treasurer’s
Office. This session the legislature consideréd a joint resolution that would eliminate the two
offices from the Wisconsin Constitution. As the Legislature continues to discuss ways of
making state government smaller and more efficient, it is negessary to determine if these two
state ccmsmunonal off" ces stﬁi pmwde: taxpayers efﬁcxcnt serv;ccs for a reasonable cost.

These }engBat;ve and:ts wﬂ} prev:de spcc:f iC nonpamsan answers 1o the 1mportant questzons
surrounding the fiscal and management practices currently in use in both offices. The legislative
audits will also help clarify if the services currently under the control of the Secretary of State
and the State Treasurer can be absorbed by other state agencies.

We are hc:pefn} that the Joint Audit Committee will ook favorably on this request and work
with the staff of the Legislative Audit Bureau to complete these audits for use in the next

Legislature.

Scott Suder
State Representative

Sincerely,

Steve Nass
State Representative

)
WY MN

Gé



Tom Reynolds ichael Huebsch
State Senator State Representative
Rob Kreibich ' Bob Ziegelbanier

‘ State Repregentative

State Representative

(sl une) M —

Carol Owens Scott Gunderson
State Representative State Representative

- e >~

Samantha Kerkman J.A. Hines

State Representative  State Representative

Eug{’eﬁe Hahn : fifey Wood

State Representative State Representative
bopd U0~ 7 Ly

Thomas Lothian Alan Lasee

State Representative . State Senator
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WISCONSIN LEGISLATURE o

PO. BOX 8952 - MADISON, W1 53708

June 17, 2004
JL =870

Senator Carol Roessler, Co-Chair
Joint Legislative Audit Committee
Room 8 South

State Capitol

Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz, Co-Chair
Joint Legislative Audit Committee

Room 314 North '

State Capitol

Dear Co-Chairs Roessler and Jeskewitz:

dit of the Edvest Board and the Office of State
Treasurer in administering the Edvest Program. It is important that the Legislature exercises its
oversight responsibility and thoroughly reviews all aspects of the state office and the board
responsible for directing the Wisconsin 529-college savings plan.

We are requesting a fiscal and management au

islative Audit Bureau is the appropriate agency to review the fiscal and
ilies that-have entrusted their hard

carned dollars to a state sponsored program. The Legislative Audit Bureau should review and - :
te from these investing families.

report on the collection and use of all fees submitted to the sta
The audit could clarify many questions including if appropriate policies exist to limit the use of

state fees collected from Edvest participants.

The nonpartisan leg _ _ :
management - practices involved with protecting the fam

The fees being collected from these investing families has reportedly been high and generated a
surplus of fands above the levels necessary for state administration of the Edvest program. The
audit could provide families with an important answer to a serious question. Has the State of
Wisconsin been assessing and collecting unnecessarily high administrative fees on the
investments of these hardworking Wisconsin families? The review of management practices of

the Edvest Board and the State Treasurer’s Office will clarify if both entities could have acted
sooner in lowering the administrative fees.

ic need to know how the millions of dollars assessed to the
sed since the inception of the program. The audit can directly
al fund has benefited from the administrative fees assessed to

The Legislature and the publ
investing families have been u
answer whether the state gener
Wisconsin families with Edvest accounts.

We hope that the Joint Legislative Audit Committee can act promptly to authorize this audit.
The findings contained in this audit are not only important to the Legislature, but in real terms

o
L




are more valuable to the families that have invested their money in the Wisconsin Edvest

Program.

Scott Suder
State Representative

yya

' Michael Huebsch

Sincerely,

Tom Reynolds

dte Senator, State Representative
tive

Bob Zege!b Carol Owens
State Repres State Representative

cott Gunderson
State Representative

el

Mark Pocan
State Reprgsentative

S —

State Representative

State Representative

Thomas Lothian
State Representative

State Representative
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Tuly 14, 2004 JLig

Senator Carol Roessler and Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz 7= =~
Co-chairs, Joint Committee on Audit
State Capitol, interdepartmental mail

2> G
Dear SenaWs}er and Representgitve Jeskewitz:

I am writing to request an audit of the Bureau of Health Information (BHI) within
the Department of Health and Family Services, with a particular focus on the
Physician Office Visit Data (POVD) program.

BHI tracks, gathers and produces reports on various health statistics, vital records
and other health care information relative to Wisconsin citizens and the state’s
providers of health care. As you will recall, six years ago the legislature passed a
bill to expand Wisconsin's data collection efforts to include information on
physician office visits. BHI was designated to implement POVD collection,
which is funded by program revenue. And more recently via the 2003-2004
budget bill, a private entity, the Wisconsin Hospital Association, was charged
with collecting and reporting information on hospital and ambulatory and surgery
data.

It is my understanding that the POVD program has employed as many as 8 full-
time people and has spent over $5 million since its inception. According to the
program’s website, “following a data quality assessment and improvement
process, BHI will create public use data files, standard reports, custom data files
and reports, and Web-based information products similar to those it produces
from hospital inpatient discharge data and ambulatory surgery data. The first
public release of data is projected to occur sometime in 2003.” Yet to date, no
data has been released.

I feel very strongly that an audit is warranted at this time. There are several
prudent questions that need to be answered:

1.} How is the PR funding being spent and why are so many FTEs required to
run the program? Has BHI funded other programs with POVD money and
how did it spend money from the hospital data program? Is/was this
consistent with Chapter 153.60(1), which requires all revenue to be used
solely for Chapter 153 data collection programs?

2.) Have there been any questions or changes relating to Board on Health
Care Information (BHCI) votes on the bureau’s budget? Was there any
review by DHFS budget staff of the budget prior to its submission to the
board? Did DHFS ever ask for new technology that was rejected by
BHCI? Were new positions requested and subsequently turned down by
BHCI?

{continued next page)




Rep. Wasserman, page two
July 14, 2004

3.) Itis interesting to note that the Wisconsin Hospital Association’s similar data collection
effort is up and running after less than a year, with fewer employees. What other private
sector initiatives and additional government regulations have come along that are in
effect duplicating what BHI does?

4.) What is the true cost to the health care providers that are required to submit data under’
the POVD program, both in infrastructure development (to transmit the data) and
program fees? What efforts has BHI made to determine the needs of data consumers and
maximize sales so as to minimize the assessment burden on providers?

5.) When the data is finally released, how can it be used given the privacy statutes? What
specific oversight is in place to guarantee patient confidentiality and what is the legal
basis for this? How does BHI ensure that data it releases is not re-released or is
otherwise used inappropriately? How has the POVD program acknowledged the impact
of HIPAA privacy regulations on its original goals?

6.) Advocates have consistently argued they want to be able to measure guality from POV
data. How have the current methodology and expenses achieved those goals? What is
the validity of the collected data (not just technical reliability)? What questions is the
program attempting to answer for consumers? How are the data translated into useful
information in order to help physicians improve? If there are no specific questions to be
answered, how is an appropriate risk adjustment method selected?

7.) How were hospital data requests processed? What process was used to determine if the
request coul d._he-3_ega]}y-_aé_con;mﬂ'da;ed? How many requests have been received? How
many were denied? ‘Why were they denied? N -

8.) How was the cost for fulfilling these data requests determined? Is there an invoicing
system that can document the amount of staff time involved, the details of each data
request, and the total charge for each? Has any data been given away?

In my opinion the POVD program has clearly not lived up to expectations. The questions posed
above should have been answered long ago, and must be answered before the Legislature
entertains any new government-run health care data programs. | believe the POVD program
should be discontinued and any unused PR funds put into the general fund. At the very least it
and BHI should be subjected to an independent audit.

Thank you for your time and consideration. Ilook forward to your response.

%Sy(eldcm A. Wasserman, M.D.
tate Representative

22" District

SW.so




State of Wisconsin |\ LEGISLATIVE AUDIT BUREAU

JANICE MUELLER
STATE AUDITOR

22 E. MIFFLIN 8T, 8TE. 500
MADISON, WiSCONSIN 53703
{608) 266-2818

FAX (808) P67-0410
August 4, 2004 Leg. Audit.Info @ legis state.wius

Representative Steven Foti
215 West, State Capitol
Madison, Wisconsin 33702

Dear Representative Foti:

Several months. ago, you requested that we conduct a limited-scope review of the Department

of Transportation’s enforcement of gross vehicle weight registration requirements for light trucks.
Light trucks are defined generally as those with a gross vehicle weight of less than 8,000 pounds.
In 2003, approximately 780,000 light trucks were registered for use in Wisconsin,

As shown in Table 1, the registration fee for a truck is based on its gross weight. As the vehicle
weight increases, so does the registration fee. Vehicles with a gross weight of 4,500 pounds or
less pay a fee of $48.50, while vehicles with gross weight of more than 4,500 but less than

6,000 pounds pay a fee of $61.50. Consequently, registration of trucks at the correct gross weight
is important to ensuring that the appropriate amount of registration fee revenue is collected.

Table 1

Truck Registration Fee Schedule

e

- Gross Weight Anmual

- (in pounds)y - Registration Fee

4500 $4850

le000 11950

12000 161.00
Je000 o $218.00

Determining the correct gross weight of a vehicle is complicated by differing definitions of how
to calculate gross weight. Truck manufacturers define gross vehicle weight as the sum of the




Representative Steven Foti
Page 2
August 4, 2004

vehicle’s empty weight and its rated carrying capacity. For example, a truck weighing

5,500 pounds empty and designed to carry up to 1,600 pounds would have a gross vehicle
weight of 7,100 pounds. The manufacturer’s determination of gross vehicle weight is identified
within the vehicle identification number attached to the vehicle.

State statutes contain two different definitions of gross vehicle weight. For example,

s. 340.01 (19r) Wis. Stats., which provides definitions for words and phrases associated with
motor vehicle regulation, defines a gross vehicle weight rating in the way truck manufacturers
do: the weight of the vehicle plus its rated payload. In contrast, s. 341.25(1)(c) Wis. Stats., which
establishes the provisions ré}ating to registration fees, states that the maximum gross vehicle
weight shall be determined by summing the weight of the vehicle and the maximum load'in
pounds-the registrant proposes o carry on the vehicle. This second definition is used on the
vehicle regmtrat;on form. Consequently, the regi strant se]ects a we}ght at ' which 10 register the
Vehzcle rather than usmg the manufacturer s determmahon of the: gmss VEthlﬁ wei ght

In order to assess the extent to Whtch tmcks were reo’istered ata weight d:fferent than that
determined by the manufdcmrer, we reviewed a %ample of truc}c registrations. We examined the
reg;stratlon of all new General Motors (GM) 1500 and 2500 series trucks mgistered in calendar
years 2001 and 2002. As shown in Table 2, if the trucks had been registered according to the
manufacturer’s established gross vehicle weight, 15,810 of the trucks would have been in the
under 8,000 pound category, and the rest in the under 10,000 pounds category. However, as
shown in Table 2, the truck owners typically selected lower weight categories to register their
trucks.

S Tablen

Comparison of Truck Weight and Registrations Paid
- 1500 and 2500 series GM Pickup Trucks, 2001 and 2002

"I_Gms_s Weight ngksbyMaﬂufactufer’s Pmd

Registration Category Weight Rating “Registrations
' Under4,500 o 1,036
Under6000 -~ 0 14869
 Under 8,000 _— 15810 . 6882
Under 10000 7,903 | 879
Under12000 0 45

Under 20,000 : 0 5 1
Total 23743 23713




Representative Steven Foti
Page 3
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As shown in Table 3, 88.8 percent of the vehicles in our sample were registered at a gross
vehicle weight below that identified by the manufacturer, while 11.2 percent registered their
trucks at a weight equal to or greater than the manufacturer’s determination.

Table 3

Registration of New GM Trucks
1500 and 2500 series, 2001 and 2002

g-eg;;[;,‘_-;;ax%é;'gg; S Vehicles  Percent of Total
Be}ow Manufacturer 5. Gmss Wﬁ;ghz 21052 i 888% -
_"-"Ai‘- Manfacturer’s Gross Weight” | 2609 - 110
Ab{}"s?f: Manufacturer g Gross Welght 52 0.2 ;
_Total . 23713 100.0%

Actual fees collected for the trucks in our sample were $784,695 in 2001 and $826,163 in 2002.
If all of the trucks.in our sample had been registered at the weight specified by the manufacturer,
3 "regxstratmn fee revenue would have increased $265,147 in 2001 and $293,715 in 2002, as '
*‘indicated in Table 4. As noted, our sample consisted of 23,713 light trucks; approximately
3 percent of the 780,000 light trucks registered in 2003,




Representative Steven Foti

Page 4
August 4, 2004
Table 4
Estimated Additional Revenue from Requiring
Light Truck Registration at Manufacturer’s Weight Rating
1500 and 2500 series GM Pickup Trucks, 2001 and 2002
Numberof ¢ Estimated i Number of Estimated 5
Truck Model Vehicles . Additional Revenue Vehicles Additional Revenue
1S00Series 8316 S135281 8283 $141879
- 2500 Series 3,293 129,866 3,821 : 151,826 .

The Wisconsin State Patrol has authority to enforce registration weight limitations on all vehicles.
However, in practice the focus of the State’s size-weight enforcement program is on trucks
over 8,000 pounds. The State Patrol enforces the program at 13 safety and weight enforcement
facilities located throughout Wisconsin. When these facilities are open, any truck whose weight,
including actual payload, exceeds 8,000 pounds must stop to be weighed. However, there is no

' speczfic eﬂforcement pohcy for hghter trucks.

I hope you find th;s mformatlon helpﬁzl Please contact me wuh any addltlonal questlom
Sincerely,

Q@a oot

Janice Mueller
State Auditor

JM/DB/bm

cc’ Senator Carol A. Roessler
Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz




WISCONSIN LEGISLATURE

P.O. Box 7882 ¢ Madison, WI 53707-7882

August 9, 2004

Senator Carol Roessler, Chair
Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz, Chair
Joint Legislative Audit Commmee

State Capztoi e
Madzson Wl

| Dear Jomt Leglslanve Audxt Commzttee C0~Chalrpersons

We are respectﬁzily requestmg that an audzt be: conducted of the Department of
Corrections, specifically on the prescription drugs that are being prescribed to Wisconsin
prisoners who are currently incarcerated within our prison system.

Recent reports have been made that an inmate who is serving a 128 year prison sentence
was prescnbed hormone therapy by prison doctors.” As a result, this prisoner now wishes
to recewe a sex change ope.ratwn and has ﬁled a 1awsu1t agamst the state to pay for it.

:' Aithough we agree that pnsoners should be gwen hfe—savmg care thls type nf
prescription seems to be unnecessary and has left the Department of Corrections
vulnerable to a lawsuit. It certainly makes us wonder what other type of prescription

drugs are bemg deiled out at taxpayers expensc e

Therefore we are askzng you both as Co—chazrpersons of the Jomt Leglsiiatwe Audzt
Committee. to ordera full audit ‘be done of the: I)epartment of Corrections prescription
drug program. We feel an audit would be worthwhile in order to further investigate what

really is occurring within our prison system.

Thank you in advance to your consideration to our request. Should you have any
questions or wish to discuss our request further, please do not hesitate to contact us. We
welcome the opportunity to work with you further on this matter.

Sincerely, } w W EZ
Robert Weich

State Senator State Representaﬁve
14" Senate District 69™ Assembly Dlstnct




"For Immediate Release Contact: Senator Bob Welch 608/266-0751
August 9, 2004 Representative Scott Suder 608/267-0280

Convicted criminal wants free sex change operation

Suder/Welch call state prison policy outrageous; ask for Legislative Audit

Madison - A slap in the face to taxpayers is what two Wisconsin legislators are calling a lawsuit to force the state to
underwrite a sex change operation for a prison inmate.

A prisoner at the Wisconsin Resource Center near Oshkosh was given hormone therapy and is now suing the state
for a taxpayer-financed sex change surgery. State Senator Bob Welch (R-Redgranite) and Representative Scott
Sudex (R—Abbotsford) called the sn'uation a shocking abuse of tax dollars,

“Prisons should riot be spas where criminals get to have taxpayers fund any outlandish medical procedure they
might dream up,” said Suder. “When and if prisoners are released, they may choose to pursue whatever medical
procedures they desire, at their own expense.”

In 1999, Scott Konitzet, serving 128 years in prison for armed robbery, was given hormone therapy by prison
doctors, after he was diagnosed with “gender identity disorder” a condition in which people claim to feel
“uncomfortable” with their biological sex.

“Should the state of Wisconsin be in the business of making male prisoners into females, or females into males?
No Not w;th hormones not wzth surgery Not under any c1rcumstances " said Welch. “And not thh tax doliars .

The Iegslators are calhng for a halt in the use o‘f hoxmone treatmeﬁt to cause prxsoners to develop aitemate sex
characteristics, as well as an audit of state prison pharmaceuticals use and protocol to determine how mdespread
such dubious practices are within the corrections system. Wisconsin Department of Corrections policy allows the
dispensation of hormones to an mmate diagnosed with gender identity disorder, but does not allow sexual
reass1gnment surgery :

“Certamly we should provzde prison inmates with life-saving care,” said Suder. “But taxpayers should not have to
pay for. expenmentai games. with an inmate’s biologically detemnned sex. It looks like Corrections set themselves
up for a lawsuit by paying for this ridiculous hormone treatment in the first place.”

There is considerable disagreement in the medical community as to whether it is safe or appropriate for doctors to
artificially induce a person to exhibit physical traits of the opposite sex using hormones. Most private health
insurance will not pay for such radical and potentially dangerous medical treatment, and the lawmakers say thigis a
wildly inappropriate use of tax dollars.

“This situation makes a mockery of prudent use of tax dollars,” said Welch, “Working families across Wisconsin
are asking for a little tax relief, and then they leamn their hard-earned dollars go to fund inappropriate hormone
treatment for a convicted criminal. It’s outrageous.”

Lawmakers say it’s vital that Wisconsin prisons set reasonable limits on what kind of taxpayer funded medical

procedures are performed in the corrections system, to protect both taxpayers and inmates. The case is expected to
have impact outside Wisconsin, as other inmates in search of sex-change surgery watch the outcome.

HH



WISCONSIN STATE LEGISLATURE

Joint Audit Conunittee

g Committee Co-Chairs:
State Senator Carol Rosssler
State Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz

August 12, 2004

Representative Carol Owens
315 North, P.O. Box 8953
Madison, W1 53708

Dear RepresentativeJwens:

We received your two requests that you recently submitted to the Joint Audit Committee, This letter
serves as confirmation of those requests.

Each request submitted receives serious consideration. As conscientious legislators, we all welcome
new ways to do things less expensively or more efficiently. We, as co-chairs of the committee, aim to

.- meet once @ month {o discuss all requests. Shortly. aftcr the: m@eﬁng, one of us wﬂ] fol]ow»up Wﬁh you..
directly to let you know the status of your request, =~ o0 g

Thank you again for your request and we will be in touch soon.

Sincerely,

-MM

Senator Carol Roessler

Rezsentaﬁve Suzangde Jeskewitz

Co-chairperson Co-chairperson
Joint Legislative Audit Committee Joint Legislative Audit Committee
SENATOR ROESSLER REPRESENTATIVE JESKEWITZ
PO. Box 7882 » Madison, Wi 53707-7882 P.O. Box 8952 « Madison, W1 53708-8952

(608} 266-5300 » Fax (608} 266-0423 (608) 264-3796 » Fax (608) 2B2-3624
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Joint Audit Conunittee

n Committee Co-Chairs:
State Senator Carol Roessler
State Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz

August 12, 2004

pfespntamm Scott Gunderson
7 West, P.O. Box 8952
Madison, WI 53708 -

Dear Representative Gunderson:

We received your two requests that you recently submitted to the Joint Audit Committee. This letter
serves as confirmation of those requests.

Each request submitted receives serious consideration. As conscientious legislators, we all welcome
new ways to do things less expensively or more efficiently. We, as co-chairs of the committee, aim to
“meet once a month to discuss all requests.. Shortly after the meetmg one of us w1II foiiow-up w1th you

' siarect}y to-Jet you know the status of your request. -

Thank you again for your request and we will be in touch soon.

Sinceraiy,

Senator Carol Roessler ) Rezsentaiive Suzaide Jeskewitz

Co-chairperson Co-chairperson
Joint Legislative Audit Committee Joint Legislative Audit Committee
SENATOR ROESSLER REPRESENTATIVE JESKEWITZ
PO. Box 7882 » Madison, W 53707-7882 PO. Box 8952 * Madison, W1 53708-8952

{608) 266-5300 » Fax (608) 266-0423 {508} 266-3796 » Fax (608) 282-3624
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Joint Audit Qonumitter

 Commitiee Co-Chalrs:
State Senator Carol Roessler
State Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz

August 12, 2004

Representative J. A, Hines
10 West, P.O. Box 8952
Madison, W1 53708

Dear Representative Hines:

We received your two requests that you recently submitted to the Joint Audit Committee. This letter
serves as confirmation of those requests.

Each request submitted receives serious consideration. As conscientious Jegislators, we all welcome

new ways to do things less expensively or more efficiently. We, as co-chairs of the committee, aim to

. meet once a month to discuss all'requests. Shortly after the mee{mg, one of us w:Il f0310w~up w1th you
directly to let you know the status ‘of your request. R = : '

Thank you again for your request and we will be in touch soon.

Sincerely,

Qo soSRsoadsy

Senator Carol Roessler

Co-chairperson Co-chatrperson
Joint Legislative Audit Commitiee Joint Legislative Audit Committee
SENATOR ROESSLER REPRESENTATIVE JESKEWITZ
PO, Box 7882 » Madison, W1 53707-7882 PC. Box 8952 « Madison, WI 53708-8952

(608} 266-5300 « Fax (608B) 266-0423 {608) 266-3796 » Fax (608) 282-3624




| WISCONSIN STATE LEGISLATURE
Point Audit Qommittee

. Committee Co»Chair_s: -
- State Senator Carol Roessler
State Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz

August 12, 2004

Répreéamaﬁ_i- Mark Pocan
322 West, P.O. Box 8953~
Madison, WI 53708 - =~

Dear Representative Pocan:

We received the request that you recently submitted to the Joint Audit Committee. This letter serves as
confirmation of that request.

Each request submitied receives serious consideration. As conscientious legislators, we all welcome new
- ways (o do things less expensively or more efficiently. We, as co-chairs of the commitiee, aim to meet
oonce a month to discuss all requests. Shortly after the meeting, one of us will follow-up with you directly - ..

1o Jet you know the status of your request. -
Thank you again for your request and we will be in touch soon.

Sincerely, - o

Sepator Carol Roessler

Co-chairperson Co-chairperson
Joint Legislative Audit Committee Joint Legislative Audit Committee
SENATOR ROESSLER REPRESENTATIVE JESKEWITZ
PO. Box 7882 « Madison, Wi 53707-7882 PO, Box 8952 = Madison, WI B3708-8952

{H08) 266-5300 » Fax {608) 266-0423 (60B) 266-3796 « Fax {608} 282-3624
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Point Aundit Qonunittee

| Committee Co-Chairs:
State Senator Carol Roessler
State Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz

August 12, 2004

Senato.r' Alan Lasee :
. 220 South, P.O. Box 7882
Madison, W1 53707

- Pear Senator Alan Lasee:

We received the request that you recently submitted to the Joint Audit Committee. This letter serves as
confirmation of that request.

Each request submitted receives serious consideration. As conscientious legislators, we all welcome new
‘ways to do things less expensively or more efficiently. We, as co-chairs of the committee, aim to meet
‘once a month to.discuss all requests. Shortly after the meeting, one of us will follow-up with.you directly. -

‘10 Jet you know the status of your request.

Thank you again for your request and we will be in touch soon.

Sincerely,

Senator Carol Roessler R Jeskewitz
Co-chairperson Co-chairperson

Joint Legislative Audit Committee Joint Legislative Audit Committee

SENATOR ROESSLER REPRESENTATIVE JESKEWITZ
20, Box 7882 » Madison, W 53707-7882 PO, Box B952 » Madison, W 53708-8952
(608) 266-5300 + Fax (608} 266-G423 {608) 266-3794 » Fax (608) 282-3624
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Point Andit Cononittee

¢ Cormnmittee Co-Chairs:
State Senator Carol Roessler
State Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz

August 12, 2004

Representative Samantha Kerkman
109 West, P.O. Box 8952
Madison, W1 53708

Dear Representative%

We received the request that you recently submitted to the Joint Audit Committee. This letter serves as
confirmation of that request.

Each request submitted receives serious consideration. As conscientious legislators, we all welcome new
ways to do things less expensively or more efficiently,. We, as co-chairs of the committee, aim to meet
onice a month to discuss all requests. Shortly after the meeting, one of us will follow-up with you directly -

1o Tet you know the status of your request. -

Thank you again for your request and we will be in touch soon.

Sincerely,

emj kewitz

Senator Carol Roessler

Co-chairperson Co-chairperson
Joint Legislative Audit Committee Joint Legislative Audit Committee
SENATOR ROESSLER REPRESENTATIVE JESKEWITZ
PO. Box 7882 * Madison, W 53707-7882 PO. Box 8952 + Madison, W1 53708-8952

{60B) 266-5300 » Fax (508) 266-0423 (608} 266-3796 « Fax (608) 282-3624
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Joint Audit Conunittee

| Committee Co-Chairs:
State Senator Carol Roessler
State Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz

August 12, 2004

Representative Rob Kreibich
107 West, P.O. Box 8952
Madison, W1 53708

Dear Representativm

We received the request that you recently submitted to the Joint Audit Committee. This letter serves as
confirmation of that request.

Each request submitted receives serious consideration. As conscientious legislators, we all welcome new
ways to do things less expensively or more efficiently. We, as co-chairs of the committee, aim to meet
once a momh to discuss all requests Shortly after the meetme one, of us will follow-up w;th you directly
10 let you know ‘the status of your request. % -

Thank you again for your request and we will be In touch soon.

Sincerely,

p%semative Suzann

Senator Carol Roessler

Co-chairperson Co-chairperson
Joint Legislative Audit Committee Joint Legislative Audit Committee
SENATOR ROESSLER REPRESENTATIVE JESKEWITZ
PO. Box 7882 « Madison, W| 53707-7882 PO. Box 8952 + Madison, W| 53708-8952

{608} 266-5300 » Fax (608) 266-0423 (608) 266-3796 « Fax (608} 282-3624




WISCONSIN STATE LEGISLATURE

Joint Audit Conunittee

e Committee Co-Chairs:
State Senator Carol Roessler
State Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz

~August 12, 2004

Repreéentative Thomas Lothian
306 North, P.O. Box 8952
Madison, W1 53708

Dear Representative 1an

We received your two requests that you recently submitted to the Joint Audit Committee. This letter
serves as confirmation of those requests.

Each request submitted receives serious consideration. As conscientious legislators, we all welcome
new ways to do things less expensively or more efficiently. We, as co-chairs of the committee, aim to
“- 'meetonce a: month to-discuss all requests. Shortly aﬁer the meetmg, one of us will. foilow-up wnh you
- ~directly to let you know the status of your request.

Thank you again for your request and we will be in touch soon.

Sincerely,

eprzemaiive Suzann

Senator Carol Roessler

Co-chairperson Co-chairperson
Joint Legislative Audit Commitiee Joint Legislative Audit Committee
SENATOR ROESSLER REPRESENTATIVE JESKEWITZ
PO, Box 7882 » Madison, W 53707-7882 BO. Box 8952 » Madison, WI 53708-8952

(608) 266-5300 » Fax (608) 266-0423 {608) 266-3796 « Fax (608) 282.3624
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Joint Audit Comunittee

 Committee Co-Chairs:
State Senator Carol Roessler
State Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz

August 12, 2004

-Representative Jeffrey Wood
7 North, P.O. Box 8953
Madison, W1 53708

Dear Representat]

We received your two requests that you recently submitted to the Joint Audit Committee. This letter
serves as confirmation of those requests.

Each request submitted receives serious consideration. As conscientious legislators, we all welcome
. new ways to do things less expensively or more efficiently. We, as co-chairs of the committee, aim to
. meet once a month to discuss all- requasts Stortly after the meanng, one ef us wﬂ} foliowmup wzth you
directly to let you know the status of your request. "~~~ :

Thank you again for your request and we will be in touch soon.

) S'incerély,. o

Senator Carol Roessler

?esentative Sn

Co-chairperson Co-chairperson
Joint Legislative Audit Committee Joint Legislative Audit Committee
SENATOR ROESSLER REPRESENTATIVE JESKEWITZ
PO. Box 7882 « Madison, Wi 53707-7882 FO. Box 8252 » Madison, Wi 53708-89E2

(608) 266-5300 » Fax {608) 2660423 {608) 266-3796 » Fax {608) 282-3624
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Joint Audit Committer

t Committee Co-Chairs:
State Senator Carol Roessler
State Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz

August 12, 2004

. Representative Eugene Hahn
15 West, P.O. Box 8952
Madison, W1 53708

Dear Represemm

We received your two requests that you recently submitted to the Joint Audit Committee. This letter
serves as confirmation of those requests.

Each request submitted receives serious consideration. As conscientious legisiators, we all welcome
new ways to do things less expensively or more efficiently. We, as co-chairs of the committee, aim to

o meet once a month to discuss all requests. Shortly after the meeting, one of us will follow-up with you

directly to et you know the status of your request.

Thank you again for your request and we will be in touch soon.

E Sincerely,

Rezsemaﬁve Suzafne leskewitz

Senator Carol Roessler

Co-chairperson Co-chairperson
Joint Legislative Audit Committee Joint Legislative Audit Committee
SENATOR ROESSLER REPRESENTATIVE JESKEWITZ
PO, Box 7682 « Madison, Wi 53707.7882 P.O. Box 8952 » Madison, W| 53708-8952

(608) 266-5300 » Fax (608} 266-0423 (608} 266-3796 » Fax (608) 282-3624
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Joint Audit Conunittes

1 Committee Co-Chairs:
State Senator Carol Roessler
State Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz

August 12, 2004

fT
t"i
Lk ]

Representaﬁve Bob Ziegelba
207 North, P.O. Box 8953
Madison, W1 53708

Dear Representative Zie

We received your two requests that you recently submitted to the Joint Audit Committee. This letter .
serves as confirmation of those requests.

Each request submitted receives serious consideration. As conscientious legislators, we all welcome

new ways to do things less expensively or more efficiently. We, as co- -chairs of the committee, aim to
~meet once a month to discuss all requests, Shortly after ihe meetmg, one of us wﬂ} follow up w;th ycu _

dzrect}y 1o let you | know. i‘he status af your request 5 S o - : s

Thank you again for your request and we will be in touch soon.

Sincerely,

QN&M

Senator Carol Roessler
Co-chairperson

epz ntative Suzann eskewitz

Co-chairperson

Joint Legislative Audit Committee

Joint Legislative Audit Committee

SENATOR ROESSLER
PO, Box 7882 » Madison, Wi 53707-7882
(608) 266-5300 » Fax (608) 266-0423

REPRESENTATIVE JESKEWITZ
PC. Box 8952 + Madisen, Wi 3370B-8952
(608) 2663796 « Fax {608) 282-3624
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Joint Audit Conunittee

o Committee Co-Chairs:
State Senator Carol Roessler
State Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz

August 12, 2004

: Repreéeﬁtativc MichaeI Huebsch
304 East, P.O. Box 8952
Madison, WI 53708

Dear Represcmativeyb(c{

We received your two requests that you recently submitted to the Joint Audit Committee. This letter
serves as confirmation of those requests.

Each request submitted receives serious consideration. As conscientious legislators, we all welcome
~ new ways to do things less expensively or more efficiently. We, as co-chairs of the committee, aim to
- .meet once a month to discuss all Tequests. Shortly after the meetmg, one of us will follow up wzth yeu
directly to let you know the status of your request.:

Thank you again for your request and we will be in touch soon.

Sincerely,
Senator Carol Roessler /ﬂtan% Suzamz;eskcthz ? é
Co-chairperson Co-chairperson
Joint Legislative Audit Committee Joint Legislative Audit Committee
SENATOR ROESSLER REPRESENTATIVE JESKEWITZ
PO. Box 7882 * Madison, Wi 53707-7882 PO. Box 8952 » Madison, Wi 53708-8952

{608) 266-5300 » Fax (608} 266-0423 {608) 266-3796 » Fax {608] 282-3624
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1 Committee Co-Chairs:
State Senator Carol Roessler
State Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz

August 12, 2004

Senator Tom Reynolds
306 South, P.O. Box 7882
Madison, W1 53707

Dear Senator Reynolds:

We received your two requests that you recently submitted to the Joint Audit Committee. This letter
serves as confirmation of those requests.

Each request submitted receives serious consideration. As conscientious legislators, we all welcome
new ways to do things less expensively or more efficiently. We, as co-chairs of the committee, aim to
meet once a month to discuss all requests. Shortly after the meeting, one of us will follow-up with you .
directly to let you know the status of your request. _

Thank you again for your request and we will be in touch soon.

Sincerely,

Senator Carol Roessler

Co-chairperson Co-chairperson
Joint Legislative Audit Committee Joint Legislative Audit Committee
SENATOR ROESSLER REPRESENTATIVE JESKEWITZ
FO. Box 7882 » Madison, Wi 53707-7882 PO. Box 8952 * Madison, Wi 53708-8952

{B0B) 266-5300 » Fax {608} 266-0423 (608} 266-3796 « Fax (608) 282-3624
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Joint Audit Conunittee

t Committee Co-Chairs: _
State Senator Carol Roessler
State Representative Suzanne Jeskewitz

August 12, 2004

Représcﬁtativé Scott Suder
21 North, P.O. Box 8953
Madison, WI 53708

Dear Representative.

We received your two requests that you recently submiitted to the Joint Audit Committee. This letter
serves as confirmation of those requests,

Each request submitted receives serious consideration. As conscientious legislators, we all welcome
new ways to do things less expensively or more efficiently. We, as co-chairs of the committee, aim to
meet once a month to discuss all requests. Shortly after the meeting, one of us will follow-up with you

directly fo Jet you know the status of your request, .
Thank you again for your request and we will be in touch soon.

Sincerely,

Senator Carol Roessler

tsentative Suza Jeskewitz

Co-chairperson Co-chairperson
Joint Legislative Audit Commitiee Toint Legislative Audit Committee
SENATOR ROESSLER REPRESENTATIVE JESKEWITZ
PO. Box 7882 » Madison, Wi 53707-7882 PO. Box 8952 » Madison, W] 53708-8952

(608} 266-5300 » Fax (608) 266-0423 {608) 264-3796 » Fax (608) 282.3624




